
NOTICE OF PSYPACT PROPOSED RULEMAKING:  
 
The Psychology Interjurisdictional Compact (PSYPACT) Commission has published Proposed Rules 
for consideration and comment.  The Proposed Rules can be found HERE. 
 
The proposed rules are being considered to: 
 

• Add a residency definition as specified in the PSYPACT Legislation (Article IV B 2 j and 
Article V B 2 j).   

• Provide a better understanding of the grounds on which an authorization application can 
be denied, or a previously issued authorization can be revoked, by providing clear grounds 
for denying or revoking a PSYPACT authorization.   

• Expand the appeals process to cover denials and revocations separately for clarity.  
• Revise the numbering of the entire rule to align the new additions better.  

 
These Proposed Rules are open for a 60-day public comment period for stakeholders interested in 
providing comments.  Written comments may be submitted to the PSYPACT Commission via the 
PSYPACT website (https://psypact.gov/page/PublicComment). The deadline for submission of 
written comments is October 3, 2025.  
 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fpsypact.gov%2fpage%2fPublicComment&c=E,1,9J4DIn2DFD8qggvtDRYOqXzNlPzI3gLULybnz5idW-WmyuVgDjrEW3-RzgM8-L3py98mDb42EZAhQXg-QHwE8YfDvia4EoyFOcEGZa8q3834gmaPC_AKPeA,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fpsypact.gov%2fpage%2fPublicComment&c=E,1,8tXt5JD8dPI0Lvb3Npkf1aWgkEw_MWN2_jb8cLhLJw3kk4wOrYD0sks9mWimN39vkW-RlUhxfkleh2HYsgMpmWNALJz7zDPcZRDCnhE2E7SR3aAtcFdP6RN2&typo=1

